Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

MINUTES June 16, 2022 6:00 PM

Members Present
CHAIR GREGORY PARKS
MARVA LUCAS-MOORE
ROBERT DAVIS
VICKI MULLINS
LINDA AMOS

Alternate Members in Attendance
Stacy Michael Long- Alternate

Absent Members

Kenneth Turner-Alternate

Staff/Others Present

David Moon Alyssa Garcia Shantee Owens Robert Hasty (Asst County Attorney) Scott Walters Chris Portman

Chair Parks called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in Public Hearing Room #3 of the Historic Courthouse.

Chair Parks stated the procedural matters are to turn off all cell phones and other electronic devices, other than the camera, are fine and if asked to speak at the podium to please speak clearly into the microphone as the meeting is being recorded.

1. INVOCATION

Vickie Mullins read the invocation.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Recited by all.

Chair Parks requested all cell phones be turned off. If asked to speak at the podium please speak into the microphone, take your mask off if you prefer. Chair Parks requested to limit time per speaker to 5 minutes and not to repeat what has been previously stated. If any Board member wishes to speak, please ask to be recognized by the Chair.

2. ROLL CALL

Mr. Moon called the roll. Mr. Moon started with the roll call; we have a quorum. We have all five members of the regular Board of Adjustment here this evening; one alternate is present.

SWEAR IN OF STAFF Chair Parks swore in staff.

3. ADJUSTMENTS TO THE AGENDA

There were none.

4. APPROVAL OF THE May 19, 2022, MINUTES

Mrs. MARVA LUCAS-MOORE made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 19, 2022, meeting as written, seconded by Ms. Mullins. The motion passed unanimously.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

 ABSTENTIONS BY BOARD MEMBERS/BOARD MEMBER DISCLOSURES (SITE VISITS AND/OR PERSONAL AFFILIATIONS)

There were none.

6. PUBLIC HEARING DEFERRALS/WITHDRAWALS

There were none.

7. POLICY STATEMENT REGARDING APPEAL PROCESS

Mr. Moon read the policy statement.

8. PUBLIC HEARING(S)

Chair Parks read

BOA-2022-0019: Variance from Section 1002, Incidental Uses, Paragraph E., Accessory Structures, requesting storage building setback at 23 feet instead of required minimum of 30 feet; and Variance from Section 1102. Paragraph C, requesting fence setback at 19 feet instead of required minimum of 20 feet, for a lot containing 0.23 +/-acres within an R10 Residential Zoning District and located at 3625 Camden Road EXT., Cumberland County; submitted by Roger and Sarah Larson (property owner(s)

DAVID MOON: Thank you. David Moon, Deputy Director of Planning and Inspections. The slide presentation on the screen shows you the general location of the property within Cumberland County. It's typically south of the city of Fayetteville and northeast of Hope Mills. For case 22-0019, the applicant is Roger and Sarah Larson. They are requesting two variances, and I request this evening that the board take a motion and action on each of those two variances separately so that we have that for the record. The first variance is from section 1002 E of the zoning code related to this setback. For shed at a corner yard setback, the minimum standard for the setback is 30ft from the corner yard property line. The request by the applicant is for a 23-foot setback, an encroachment of 7ft into the corner yard setback area. The second variance request is from section 1002 C for a fence corner yard setback of 20ft. The applicant requests a 1ft encroachment for that fence into the set area so that it set at 19ft instead of at 20 ft. The lot is a corner lot located at the intersection of Gatesville Drive and of fronting Camden Road extension, it's a single-family residence. The diagram before you shows the situation. Here is the corner right here. This is the front yard of the lot.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

I'm sorry, I can't okay

DAVID MOON:

Okay. Here's the front yard. This is what's called the corner yard. Where I'm pointing now is the rear yard. The applicant wants to locate a shed at this location, and I believe they have to present restrictions that they have regarding placement of the structure to the rear related to possibly the septic drainage filled area. So the request is to place this shed at a 23 ft. Setback instead of a 30 ft. Setback. The second request is related to the fence, and they request that the fence encroach, one foot into the corner lot yard set back by one foot.

Historic Cumberland County Courthouse | 130 Gillespie Street | P.O. Box 1829 Fayetteville, North Carolina 28301 | Phone: 910-678-7600 | Fax: 910-678-7631

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

What are the numbers here you've got 4ft from the shed to what? to the fence?

DAVID MOON:

To the fence, correct and the setback line.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

And the 1ft, I'm sorry.

DAVID MOON:

And the setback where the setback line should be in terms of the character of the property, its location. This map here shows you that it's in the R10 zoning district, which in our zoning code is really the R75. It's standard R10 is a zoning category that doesn't exist any longer. The soils on the property are good. There are no hydro or hydra inclusion soils. There is water and sewer lines available to the property. In the future land use map for the southwest of Cumberland land use plan. The property is low density residential. In terms of the site visit and pictures taken. This is a view from the front of the house. This is from the corner yard. Right now, you can see the shed there and a partially constructed fence. Another view of that corner lot yard. This is a view from the corner lot or to the front yard. That is from the west view. This is a north view off of Camden Road extension and the north view off of the Camden Road extension and then I'm back to the site plan showing the location of the sit shed and the fence. So, in summary, the two variances requested by the applicant are to allow the shed to be located 23ft from the property line versus a code minimum requirement of 30ft, and a second variance request to place the fence at 19ft from the property line versus a requirement of 20ft in the code. That concludes my

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Give me that other pictures showing the RV and the?

DAVID MOON:

I'll let the Applicants explain that may be a temporary location for that shed at this time.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay, well we will hear from the applicant

DAVID MOON:

Would you at this time like to call the public hearing? And based on those that have signed up to speak in favor, we have the property owner, Roger Larson and Sarah Larson.

SARAH LARSON:

Good evening. Hey.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Can I swear you in, please, both of you, right hand, do you swear to tell the truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God? Good please speak up or if you need the microphone lower it towards you

SARAH LARSON:

Hi, how are you all this evening?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

There we go.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

SARAH LARSON:

There we go, so you have seen the diagram there?

DAVID MOON:

Can they give their name and address?

SARAH LARSON:

Sure.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

I'm sorry.

SARAH LARSON:

My name is Sarah Larson. This is Roger Larson. We reside at 3625 Camden Road Extension, Hope Mills, North Carolina. So the diagram there shows our home, and then the picture showed a shed, a rather large shed. Yes. And an RV. It's actually a gooseneck trailer, it's not an RV, it's a camper and then a partially constructed fence. We had hired a contractor to install the fence and been ensured that they had received the appropriate permitting and then we received notice that we were in violation, and we did not know that, and that's why the fence is not complete. We asked them to cease working on it when we received the violation.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. Did you get a permit to put the building on the property

SARAH LARSON:

When we purchased the property or when we purchased the building? We were told that we weren't required to have one because we weren't technically what we were told is because we're not technically in the city or we're in the county, so it wasn't required, is what we were told when we made the purchase.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Who told you that?

SARAH LARSON:

The company that we purchased from and the company that delivered it.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Really? ok I understand that Okay. All right, and the so you purchased the house?

SARAH LARSON:

We purchased the house in 2006, yes.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. And when did you put the building on the property?

SARAH LARSON

We put the building on the property. It was delivered in early November of 2021. 21. Correct.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. All right. And if you had the fifth wheel out there the whole time?

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

SARAH LARSON:

The fifth wheel has been parked out there? Not parked, but that's parked, yes. For probably about five years now.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Then you called the fence guy and said, hey, go get a permit and come build me a fence.

SARAH LARSON:

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

And he said, Everything's good. Start building your fence. And then you got a notification from somebody else.

SARAH LARSON:

We got a notification from the county saying that we were in violation of the ordinance for the setback. Well, it didn't say why we were in violation. It just said we were in violation. So, at that point, I wasn't sure if the contractor had actually obtained the appropriate permit or not; contacted the contractor, he said that it was a confusion. He would get downtown and correct it the next day. Well, we were concerned, so I called the next day and found out that we were actually in violation of the setback and that there was more than just the purchase permit, like the building permit for the fence that was a problem.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. Question ya'll?

LINDA AMOS:

Would you have enough space to make the adjustments for the one ft.?

SARAH LARSON:

So part of the problem with that is we have a pool in our backyard that was there when we purchased the home. And so if we shifted the building in, the building would be right on top of the pool.

ROGER LARSON:

So we got the building because we really can't afford to buy a new house right now. In the last three years, we've had three kids. We've got a two-and-a-half-year-old, and we have two five-month-old at home.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Twins, huh?

SARAH LARSON:

We had twins.

ROGER LARSON;

We're out of room. We are out of room, and we're just not, we've been here 16 years. We love the neighborhood. We don't want to go anywhere. We really don't. And I need someplace for my kids to play. That road that runs down the side of there, that's like

SARAH LARSON:

it wasn't there when we purchased the home. The road was there, but the part that connected to Camden was not there.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

ROGER LARSON:

Right.

SARAH LARSON:

Camden Road Extension used to go to Camden, and then that got closed off, and Oakland got opened all the way up to Camden. And so now everyone uses that as their fly through to cut through the neighborhood from Legion to Camden.

ROGER LARSON:

So, I mean, we need some place for kids to play. We need it fenced off, so they have some place to go outside.

SARAH LARSON:

And If I may also add, We do apologize. We didn't know we were doing anything wrong. There's lots of other houses in our neighborhood that have fences and buildings and all kinds of things a lot closer than what we were doing. So, we thought we were okay. We thought we were far enough back, and we were just naïve and didn't know the difference.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

So what you're saying is that if you took your existing let me have a picture again, please, David. The one showing the RV or the fifth wheel. So, what you're saying is that you can't take that building and move it inside your fence because your swimming pool is there.

SARAH LARSON:

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. And you can't take that building and move it anywhere in your backyard?

SARAH LARSON:

Not unless I put it in the pool.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Does the pool take up the whole yard?

SARAH LARSON;

It does.

ROGER LARSON:

It's 16ft wide by 32ft long. It pretty much takes up our whole back yard.

VICKI MULLINS:

Is it an in-ground pool?

SARAH LARSON:

It is an above ground pool, but it is one of the it was there when we bought the home. It's a steel walled pool. It's not a pool that we bought from Walmart.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

ROBERT DAVIS:

Were on two separate things, are we talking about the fence now and

SARAH LARSON:

I think we're discussing it all.

ROBERT DAVIS:

Okay.

SARAH LARSON:

The house that's immediately across from us, they received notice for this hearing, but they weren't here. Their fence is less than a foot from the road, so we really didn't know what we were doing was wrong.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

But they're not on a corner lot.

SARAH LARSON:

They are on a corner lot.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Oh, really? Their fence is a foot from the road?

SARAH LARSON:

Yes sir

ROGER LARSON:

And then if you go all the way down to the end of Camden Road, where it used to see the road

SARAH LARSON:

Camden Road extension.

ROGER LARSON:

Camden Road extension, their fence is about a foot from the maybe it's 2ft from the road, too, and they're on a corner lot. We have so many examples of people in our neighborhood that have a lot more encroachment than what we have. We have other houses in our neighborhood that have the same problem and have buildings on their property too on the corner lot.

DAVID MOON:

Chair. Would you like to close the hearing at this point and then go into your discussion?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Yes. I'm sorry, please. I'd love to close here in just a second so we can discuss just a minute.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

And the building has been there how long?

SARAH LARSON:

The RV or the camper has only been out there for five and the building went up there in November of 2021. Now, that black vehicle that's there, that's not ours. People just drop stuff in our yard all the time. Was another reason why

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

we were hoping to be able to secure the area.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Just a word of advice or something. If you want to secure the area, why don't you build that fence 16ft high?

SARAH LARSON:

Well, it's an option, but first we have to get approval from the variance.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

That was pretty sharp, pretty sharp

ROBERT DAVIS:

One other question, that fence that their building, its up again another fence isn't it?

SARAH LARSON:

Yes sir.

ROBERT DAVIS:

That's your other fence?

SARAH LARSON:

Yes sir

SARAH LARSON:

It goes right next to the fence

ROBERT DAVIS:

It goes right up to the other fence, So the other fence is ok?

SARAH LARSON:

yes sir

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Ya'll haven't torn down that fence yet have you?

SARAH LARSON:

No, sir. We were waiting until the new fence was completed. We have children and dogs, and we weren't going to do that until after the new fence was completed.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

How far off that electrical box are you? Four, five, 6ft, or whatever that box is.

SARAH LARSON:

It's actually a phone box.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

SARAH LARSON:

It's been taking out several times by different vehicles flying through the neighborhood.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

They had to get a variance for that. I don't know. Bring me the picture up again or where the variance is. Or tell me where the variance is on this picture. Okay.

DAVID MOON:

Two variances. First, it's for the fence. The fence line is from that blue.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

That blue thing is where the building is, correct?

SARAH LARSON;

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay.

DAVID MOON:

The proposed location

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Right. That's where the building ends.

SARAH LARSON:

That's where the building is

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Period, Correct Mr. Moon?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

And it's 4ft. Mr. Moon, help me there. 4ft from what? The property line? From the fence.

SARAH LARSON:

From the fence?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

From the fence, the new fence.

SARAH LARSON:

The new fence that we're applying for the variance to be ale to keep.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. And the variance is that you want a 1ft variance because it should be in 1ft.

SARAH LARSON:

For the fence? Yes, sir, for the fence

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. All right.

SARAH LARSON:

And then it's seven-foot variance for the building because it should be 30ft and it's currently in 23.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay.

MARVA LUCAS-MOORE:

Who owns that land? Outside of the fence near that cable box who owns that?

SARAH LARSON:

I thought I did, and I do. But there's a line that runs there for PWC.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

An easement from the middle of the street

SARAH LARSON:

Correct. Right from the middle of the street to that line. But we own that entire lot.

DAVID MOON:

May I comment chair, based on what you can find on the last page of the staff report, under the findings of facts is the zoning or variance criteria. There are four criteria. One is unnecessary hardship would result from the strict application of the ordinance. There are conditions peculiar to the property, such as location, size, or topography. The request variance will be consistent with the spirit, purpose, and intent of the ordinance such that the public safety is secured, and substantial justice is achieved. And then the special circumstances are not the result of the actions of the applicant. So those are the four criteria that you consider, and then, based on the findings of fact, the evidence of testimony makes a determination of whether a hardship exists to grant the variance. This case, there's two variances.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Right, were still in discussion here

SARAH LARSON:

May I

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Sure, you can

SARAH LARSON:

If you look at exhibit G of our applicant's response, and you go through I went through the specifics of each of those things that had to be met in order for the variance to be granted. So, I talk about the unnecessary hardship, the conditions that are peculiar, all of those things, and what our opinions are and why we would be entitled that variance. Not entitled, apparently that's the wrong word. Eligible.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

We're still in discussion to the rights for the property

SARAH LARSON:

Sure, just wanted you to have that information

ROBERT DAVIS: Couldn't we just make a motion that we grant the variance based on the finding's facts listed in Exhibit G?

ATTY ROBERT HASTY: Yes, if you agree with those findings are sufficient for the variance you can incorporate that too

ROBERT DAVIS: Yes, the finding facts

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Now were out of discussion. Okay.

ROBERT DAVIS:

I'd like to make a motion that the variance be granted for the fence variance based on the finding's facts listed section G of the exhibits. Can I get a second?

VICKI MULLINS:

Second

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

OK we got a second

DAVID MOON:

ask for a vote for that motion

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

All in favor say I/ All opposed

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Now can we do the second variance now Mr. Moon

DAVID MOON:

Second variance now would be for the shed.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

ROBERT DAVIS:

I would like to make a motion that the second variance be granted based on the finding facts also listed in exhibit G of the exposition

VICKI MULLINS:

Second

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Do I have a vote on that. All in favor I, all opposed. carries

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

DAVID MOON:

That would complete the case, and both variances are approved.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Congratulations

SARAH LARSON:

Thank you all very much. Thank you for your time and everything. Thank you.

ROGER LARSON:

Have a good night.

SARAH LARSON:

Thank you.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Alright Mr. Moon

DAVID MOON:

We are now at case BOA 22-0018 chair would you like to read the case heading?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Here we go. Alright Case BOA-2022-0018 variance from section 203 accessory building county zone ordinance to allow a garage/storage building to be larger than a residential house within an A1 agricultural zoning district for two plus acres located at 1919 Tom Starling Rd, Cumberland County submitted by Joshua and Precious Buckner property owners continued from May 19, 2022. Mr. Moon, can I ask where we are in this case?

DAVID MOON:

Yes, sir. The board at the May hearing continued the case this evening, given an opportunity for staff to communicate with the applicant to discuss possible alternatives, options related to the variance requests, and for myself to meet with the chair, Mr. Parks, about the procedures with any conditions that the board may place on any variance request.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

So, I did have communications with the applicant. Mr. Buckner and I did meet with the chair to talk about the procedures regarding the variance at the last hearing, we're still in the process of the public hearing and staff report. So, at this point, unless you want to review the presentation from the last meeting, the board would be at a position to consider the variance and ask the applicant if they possibly have any options to the variance. As a summary, the variance request is related to a picture of it, of the storage building and two lean-tos that are attached to the shed. The variance request is for an accessory structure that is larger than the primary residential home. The building without the lean-tos satisfies the code requirements, and then that shed that storage building would be insubordinate to the largest single-family home on the property. There are two single family homes. Once the applicant added the two lean-tos to the shed, it then came in violation. It breached the code by having an accessory structure that was larger than the primary residential structure. So that is the request, again, is the variances request by the applicant is to have a larger storage building than the primary structure.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Do we have anybody here to speak on that part

DAVID MOON:

I believe Mr. Buckner is present.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

ok Mr. Buckner

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yeah

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Let me swear you in please

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes sir

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Do you swear to tell the truth, nothing but the truth so help you God?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

I do

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Thank you

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Thank you, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. Have you come up with any ideas on what you think you can do to make this help us help you?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

So Mr. Moon had spoke with me last week, and he had mentioned up, what if we put up a partition wall to separate it and say one side belongs to one of the homes, the other one belongs to the other home?

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Correct.

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

I told him I have absolutely no issues doing that. I mean, I don't like to spend the money to do that, but I will do that if it will satisfy, and I will get it done. That was the solution that we talked about. But before I took any action at all, I wanted the board to get a thumbs up because I just want something in writing saying, this is good, good to go, and we can kind of move forward. That was the solution. Mr. Moon and I.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. All right to bring all you all up to speed on what we've done, we've taken a lot of time and I've spent people in planning and permit department has spent some time on this trying to think of a way to help you so; we have the variance options with a wall by putting it up. There is a variance that we need to get on top of that. We were talking about taking the building and putting the wall right down the middle of the building. The wall down the middle of the building is going to have to be metal and approved by the engineer of the storage building. Follow me? So, everything will be copasetic or engineered and they need to stamp off on that. So that's what we were thinking of. That's what we came up with, that idea. Now I understand that we need a five-foot variance, a five-foot separation between those two walls, so that throws another kink in. All right? So, were going to need to, if he decides to put a wall down there, then we're going to need to have a variance, so he doesn't have to separate it by 5ft. That means you're going to have to put a wall down the middle and then put another wall at 5ft. Follow me?

So, we need to give him that variance to start off with and then if he decides to do that, then these are the conditions that he has to do. And you don't have time to grant the other variance. Follow me. You hear what we're trying to do here, and I'll read these to you. Two homes occur on the lot. Unique conditions with this property is 40 grand variance, two homes car lot. A five-foot-high screen fence owned by the property owner follows the entire property line except the driveway entrance screening, the view of the shed from the budding homeowners. We don't have a problem with it standing out. Nobody can even see it honestly except the top ridge, so it's not ostentatious. The leantos are not enclosed, and the appearance of the shed is improved with the lean-tos than without the lean-tos are subordinate in floor area to the enclosed shed.

Variance request is approved subject to the following conditions. A wall is constructed in the interior shed as though it was two sheds. Structural engineer must approve the wall. No other storage sheds or similar storage sheds will be allowed on the property at any time in the future. Okay? A five-foot-high screen, a page screen fence shall remain at the perimeter of the property. He can't take down the fence at any time. The lean-tos shall not be enclosed or expanded. He can't enclose the lean-tos, they're just outside. Failure to complete the wall within 90 days shall void the variance. Once we give them the variance, then 90 days, unless the date is extended by the board of adjustments. Failing to comply with these conditions shall require removal of the lean-tos within 30 days from written notice with the code enforcement. Okay? The variance only applies to the current shed. Shouldn't be substantially damaged or replaced. Any new shed shall meet the building code. In other words, if a hurricane comes in and blows that shed down, you can't build another one that same size with the lean-tos follow me?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. All right, now and we will give you a list of all these conditions so you can make sure you follow all those conditions.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

DAVID MOON:

You might ask the applicant if he would agree to those conditions.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Well, will you agree to these conditions if we give you the variance?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes, sir. Just one question. The wall. I would agree, as long as, except for the five-foot separate that's only

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

I understand that that's what we're trying to do as well.

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. We're trying to give you a variance that you don't need to be five ft.

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Okay

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Then we're going to give you the variance and I don't know which way we're going to do it. We're going to give him a variance. We can't give a variance on the wall without giving any variance on the five-foot separation.

DAVID MOON:

Correct. The board would have to grant a variance for the five-foot separation. We did not advertise the variance with the five-foot separation unless Mr. Hasty opines otherwise, we would need to continue this hearing to next month. Advertise for the variance for the building separation and then take action at that hearing.

ATTY ROBERT HASTY:

That is correct. If the variance wasn't advertised correctly, we would need to do that. Technically the variance isn't correct

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Even though the wall is interior, and no one can see it anyway.

ATTY ROBERT HASTY:

Technically, it's a variance request

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay alright, technical. I'm going by the rules. Alright, so were going to go by the rules. Will the applicant agree to the continuation so we can properly advertise for the variance of the 5 ft. Separation of the wall in the shed; Once let me finish. Once that is done, and then we have the next meeting. What we're trying to do at the next meeting is give you a variance on the five-foot separation wall plus give you the variance to build the wall in the middle.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Do you agree with that?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

I would agree with that, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay. Also, by the time next time we meet, I want you to have the engineer from your shed sign off on what kind of wall it needs to be. Anyhow all you need is a wall. Can I inform him? What does the wall need to look like or anything? I can't do anything. Just tell your man the people there that you want a wall in there and tell me how I can get it engineered so you can do a stamp on how I secured at the top. And have you gotten the channel for the wall? What kind of studs did you all put up on the exterior of the wall where they just channel?

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

They're like metal tubing.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Exactly right, so ask him for metal tubing wall going down the middle of the thing. Okay, just ask him for an engineered stamp drawing showing that, and then you'll need to come back with that. Or does he need to bring that to you before we have the meeting?

DAVID MOON:

He can bring that to the meeting as a request by the board. If the variance is approved, the applicant would have to submit a building permit wall to build that wall, and their structural engineer would need to sign off on those plans.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Yes, sir.

DAVID MOON:

Whether the material is metal or wall that depends on what the structural engineer approves and what the applicant prefers for the material on the wall.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

I do have a question because we're getting kind of mixed up here. The first thing said it had to be metal, and then getting something different that it may not have to be based upon what the engineer says.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Whatever the engineer says that stamps your whatever he says, we go by that, but the engineer has to be an engineer that is connected to that company. And you couldn't go get Greg Parks to stamp your thing being a professional engineer?

JOSHUA BUCKNER

Yes, sir.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Well, they want it from the company you bought the building from.

JOSHUA BUCKNER:

Yes, sir. That makes sense.

DAVID MOON:

What the applicant can do is, after this hearing, if the board approves continuing the hearing to next month is the applicant meet with the code enforcement manager and he can explain to him what information he needs to modify the existing building permit to include the CUDA wall.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Thank you, Mr. Walters, Thank you. okay alright

SCOTT WALTERS:

Can I add some information just so were all clear?

DAVID MOON:

Swear in

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Stand up let me swear you in. right hand, do you swear to tell the truth

ATTY ROBERT HASTY:

I think he swore in with the other staff

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

SCOTT WALTERS:

Yeah, I did

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Oh you swore in with the other staff

SCOTT WALTERS:

I just want to make reference to this engineered letter that we're talking about. It does not have to be from the company that he bought the building from, unless that's a condition that you guys put on it

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay.

SCOTT WALTERS:

As long as the structural engineer is certified in the state of North Carolina, signs off on how that would be done, we would accept that from the code department just to clarify that. Okay.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

All right, thank you. And if you will discuss with him what his options are to the best of your ability. I know what I would do, but if you will help him in that aspect, I would appreciate it. Thank you.

SCOTT WALTERS:

Yes sir

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Any other questions up here about the issue? Do we need to make a motion to continue?

DAVID MOON:

Yes sir

MARVA LUCAS-MOORE:

I Marva Moore, make a motion to continue BOA-2022-0018 variance from section 203 until next meeting

DAVID MOON:

Which is July the 15th

MARVA LUCAS-MOORE:

July 15th

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

DAVID MOON:

the third Thursday of July at 06:00 p.m.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Do I have a second?

No, let me make a correction. That's a Friday, so it would be the 21st, 21st July

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

July 21st, do I have a second?

ROBERT DAVIS:

I second that

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

All in favor? All opposed? Pass.

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

We already had the motion correct

DAVID MOON:

Yes. To continue?

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Hold on. All right, discussion. Vice chairman nomination. We have discussed Mr. Moon and Linda Amos is going to be vice chairman, okay, so if you put that in the minutes.

DAVID MOON:

We just need a motion, a second and an action.

VICKI MULLINS:

I make a motion that we nominate/ appoint Linda Amos as our Vice Chair for the Cumberland County Board of Adjustments

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

All in favor? All opposed? carries.

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

Okay, I have another situation to bring up. The board has recommended two alternates for the BOA membership, and I can't make that motion either can 1? So here we go. I'm going to give this man right here

DAVID MOON:

Did you want to open up for discussion then? No. Then

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

We've already discussed it

DAVID MOON:

Okay.

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

I don't even think I can do that

ROBERT DAVIS:

I would like to have a motion to, let me read the names, let me put my glasses on alright

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

There and there

ROBERT DAVIS:

I would like to have a motion that following two names be added to the alternates for the Board of Adjustments and the two names are Gary A. Silverman and Ian Reeves

DAVID MOON:

Okay, the motion is a recommendation to the Board of County Commission for their consideration, that's the motion

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

We have a motion.

Tracy Jackson Assistant County Manager



Rawls Howard Director

David Moon Deputy Director

Board of Adjustment

MARVA	LUCAS-MOORE:

I'll second it

CHAIR GREGORY PARKS:

All in favor? Any discussion? All in favor? Aye. All opposed? Motion carries

	IN FAVOR
PARKS	YES
AMOS	YES
LUCAS-MOORE	YES
DAVIS	YES
MULLINS	YES

Mr. Parks made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Mullins. The motion passed unanimously.

	IN FAVOR	
PARKS	YES	
AMOS	YES	
LUCAS-MOORE	YES	
DAVIS	YES	
MULLINS	YES	

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.	
Greg Parks, Chairman	Shantee Owens, Administrative Coordinator I